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Central Square school board approves redistricting plan

Debra J. Groom / The Post-Standard 
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Central Square, NY -- About 250 children will be moved to new schools through a redistricting plan the Central Square school board approved Monday night.

The plan would take some children from Aura A. Cole Elementary and move them to Cleveland Elementary, some children from Hastings-Mallory Elementary would move to A.A. Cole and some children from the Central Square area would move to Hastings-Mallory.

No changes would be made to Brewerton Elementary. Millard Hawk Primary, which now houses grades kindergarten through two, would expand to a K-5 school.

The redistricting was needed because some schools have free space and the board’s decision to close Central Square Intermediate School, which now houses grades three through five. That building will be used for the district offices and other purposes.

The current district office building in Central Square will close.

Board members President Randy Hoyt, Scott Duggleby, Stephen Fleury, Lori Wood, Mary Ellen Shelton and Ronald Rio voted yes on the redistricting plan. Joseph Post voted no and Richard Cripps and David Bertrand abstained.

Adopting the plan did not come without fireworks. Post made a motion to wait until the 2013-14 school year to close any buildings and redistrict so more studying and talking to residents can be done. This motion failed with only Cripps and Post voting yes and Bertrand abstaining.

Many in the audience of about 80 people were vocal about how they agreed with Cripps and Post. Some threats were yelled out that board members should worry when they are up for reelection if they vote for the redistricting plan.

School business manager Maureen Ladd said the redistricting plan would save about $380,000.

Cripps problem with the plan was what he called the lack of community input.

“None of that has happened at all,” he said. “We haven’t given the public a chance to discuss this and I think there are a lot of other options.”

Some audience members yelled out wanting to know why the public wasn’t allow to speak before the vote. Hoyt said the open forum by residents was later in the meeting.

“You’re voting before you even hear from the public?” one woman yelled out. “This isn’t very democratic.”
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